
August 2022

Fellow Members & Honored Guests,

August’s ride was held up on Palomar Moun-
tain at the French Valley Ranch. We are very 
fortunate to have the chance to enjoy the mag-
nificent beauty of the ranch. Even during this 
dry spell, the French Valley is a sight to see. As 
we rode in and out of the pines my grandson, 
Trevor, commented that if he didn’t know bet-
ter, he would think we were in Montana!

Thank you to everyone that made the drive up. 
Thank you to our monthly ride chairman Steve 
Vaughn and his committee, Tim Dirkes, Den-
nis Ince, Chuck Gallant and Bill Cuddeback 
for another great ride. Also, a huge thank you 
to the Bergman Family.

Our drinks for the ride were served ice cold 
thanks to Adam, and the meal was great as al-
ways. Thank you, Billy (Dinner Bell Catering). 
Thank you Tuck for all the great photographs.

Those members at the were treated to being the 
first to see the long-awaited New Bar Trailer!! 
To try to describe it isn’t possible. What an 
awesome job Tuck and John O. did design-
ing everything, and Scott Bernard’s quality 
workmanship is very evident. Thank you Tuck 
and John O. for taking on the task and seeing 
it through until the end. You did an amazing 
job!!

ANNUAL RIDE: September 21 – 25

Don’t forget about the:
WORK PARTY: Saturday, September 17th at 
8:00 am Los Senderos Park. 

Bring rakes, weed whackers, and whatever 
else you might need. Beverages and lunch will 
be provided.

Dennis Carlson has put a lot of work into this 
year's annual ride. Let's get out and attend the 
ride, and show him our thanks and support.

RAFFLE: Get your raffle items up to Dennis 
Ince (619-988-4172) or Craig Schmad (760-
518-7498). The more items, the more fun we’ll 
have winning!!!

I look forward to seeing you all at the annual 
ride.

	 Happy Trails
	 Tom Laff

President’s Report






